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Dear Editor,

When Pew Research Center interviewed 3,600 adults this Spring about issues they cared about, they uncovered unsurprising but significant details about opinions of people under 30.

People 18-29 care about addressing global climate change, preventing the spread of weapons of mass destruction, and protecting the United States from terrorist attacks.

We can see other opinions reflected in the clashes at college campuses this year about the Israel vs Hamas war in Gaza, and the response by college administrators and law enforcement to loud and disrupting free speech events.

The Pew website published its research on July 19, 2024, based on its April survey. Young people cared to varying degrees about other issues, such as reducing the spread of infectious diseases, reducing the flow of illegal drugs into our country, and promoting and defending human rights in other countries. 

The presidential race this year brings these issues front of mind, especially in Indiana where political campaigns generate little change but a lot of heat and light. One-party dominance in the Statehouse reflects cultural hegemony and cultural hegemony is reflected in Statehouse politics. The self-reflexive nature of opinion in Indiana, then, becomes a place where any opinion outside the norm becomes labeled as extreme. The label "extreme" becomes a place where we can focus our attention so that we really understand ourselves.

On college campuses around the nation and in Indiana, there is concern that the free speech marketplace does not exist in classrooms or on outdoor plazas and sidewalks. In response, the rise of harmful opinions by discredited scholars becomes a place where bizarre ideas become the focus of people who claim they are aggrieved. Most young scholars can smell when opinions are shaky or based on intolerance and demagoguery, but many young people not exposed to critical thinkers in their own communities may not have
developed the smell test.

A college campus can be the place where sunlight begins to disinfect the opinions warped by demagoguery and lack of insight.

When the University of Indianapolis’ Lugar Symposium is activated again this winter, using resources such as Pew research and common-sense understanding of Indiana politics can help students get to the crux of core beliefs.
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